CALIFORNIA AGRICULTURAL COMMISSIONERS & SEALERS ASSOCIATION

MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING
Between
California Agricultural Commissioners and Sealers Association
And

Agricultural Commissioner, TULARE County

This Memorandum of Understanding made as of July 1, 2019, and extends through June 30, 2020, by
and between the California Agricultural Commissioners and Sealers Association, herein after called
“CACASA” and the Agricultural Commissioner, TULARE County, herein after called the “Commissioner.”

Background: In 1990, the State mandated that all agricultural pesticide usage be reported through
county agricultural commissioners to the California Department of Pesticide Regulation (CDPR). The use
of pesticides by pest control businesses and the agricultural use of restricted pesticides were already
required to be reported in the same manner.

The CDPR subsequently contracted with county agricultural commissioners to input the data from these
reports into a database and to submit the data to CDPR monthly.

In 2011, through the joint efforts of CDPR and CACASA, a new computer program was installed in the
offices of all county agricultural commissioners which improved the permit process for restricted
pesticides, issuance of operator identification numbers and the submission of pesticide use reports. This
new program provided the capability of centralized data submission and allows on-line entry of the data
by those required to submit pesticide use reports.

The CDPR no longer offers individual data submission contracts to counties and has contracted with
CACASA to provide the data storage, software and data communication infrastructure for the reporting
of pesticide use data. CACASA has simplified the overall process of the data submission contracts and is
providing the online program support to maintain the enhanced reporting capabilities.

In order to ease the transition from county personnel inputting the data to the user of the pesticide
inputting the data, CACASA is providing funding to counties during the transition period, in return for
county agricultural commissioners’ efforts to provide on-going data input and training to submitters of
data to use the new online submission program.

The funding amount for July 1, 2019 through June 30, 2020 is the same as your previous FY 2018-19
MOU. There is a continuing expectation that a significant amount of pesticide use report data will be
submitted by the users of pesticides rather than county staff.
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